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BUSINESS IMPACT STATEMENT 

The following business impact statement was prepared pursuant to NRS 237.080 to address the 

impact of a Resolution increasing trash rates charged by the Health and Sanitation Department 

effective January 1, 2015. Prepared by Tom Dallaire, Gardnerville Town Manager. 

 

1. Proposed Board Action:  Increase rates per the staff recommendation below: 

 

 1-Jan-14 Jan 15 

5.27%  

Quarterly 

Current Rates Increase New Rate 

Residential, quarterly $55.10 $2.90 $58.00 

Residential, minimum user, quarterly $15.00  Discontinue 

Office Residential, each 90 or 95 gallon tote $55.65 $2.95 $58.60 

Residential 2nd can service $0 $5.00/mo $15.00 

 1-Jan-14 Jan 15 

2.67%  

Monthly 

Current Rates Increase New Rate 

Commercial, 2yd per pickup $22.40 $0.60 $23.00 

Commercial dumpster rental $17.00 $-17.00 Discontinue 

Commercial, 1 ½ yd per pickup $16.58 $0.67 $17.25 

Commercial, mandatory 1X/mo pickup $0 Not required $23.00 $23.00 

 

2. The following constitutes a description of the manner in which comment was solicited from 

affected businesses and a summary of any responses from businesses received. 

 

The proposed rate increases have been sent to the Main Street Gardnerville program, the Carson Valley 

Chamber of Commerce, and to the general public through newspaper advertisements, included as an 

agendized discussion at the October Town Board meeting.  Additionally per code a minimum of two 

public hearings (October 7 and November 4) will be agendized for the Gardnerville Town Board with 

proper noticing and advertisement in order to provide ample opportunities for public comment on the 

proposed increase, 

 

_____ Objections to the increase in fees have been received to date.  A copy of this Business Impact 

Statement is available at the Gardnerville Town Offices, 1407 Highway 395 North, Gardnerville, Nevada 

89410. 

 

3. The estimated economic effect of the proposed rule on businesses including, without 

limitation, both adverse and beneficial effects, and both direct and indirect effects: 

a. Adverse effects-The proposed rate increases include a 5.27% increase for residential, and 

5.28% office residential rates with an additional tote fee of $5.00 per month for all 

customers with an extra 90 or 95 gallon tote will be will be effective, January 1, 2015.  
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